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I was born on the 25th of July 1992 in Hemel Hempstead, a small commuter town in
Hertfordshire, UK. When I was seven my parents and I moved to the coastal town of
Paignton, inDevon, and it was under the dark skies of theDartmoor national park that
I developed a fascination with astronomy. While attending Torquay Boys’ Grammar
School I was also fortunate enough to have access to the school’s own (sadly much
under-used) on-site observatory: I will never forget the thrill of seeing the surface
details of Mars with my own eyes for the first time, whilst balancing precariously on a
step-ladder in order to reach the eyepiece.

In 2010 it was this passion for astronomy that inspired me to move to the other
end of the country to start my undergraduate degree in Physics with Astronomy at
Durham University. During this time I met a fantastic group of like-minded amateur
astronomers, with whom I spent many a night standing on observatory hill, trying to
maintain enough feeling in my fingers to operate the AstroSoc telescopes. The degree
itself was also fascinating: alongside high-quality theoretical lectures and program-
ming courses, one of my bachelor projects involved tracking Jovian and Martian tro-
jan asteroids from night to night with the department’s roof-mounted telescopes, in
order to compute their orbits. For my master’s thesis I tried my hand at a more theo-
retical topic, modelling the infall andmerger of satellite galaxies with their host under
the supervision of Prof. Shaun Cole in the Institute for Computational Cosmology.

Two lecture series which particularly inspired me during this period covered the
topics of exoplanets and the optical instrumentation which enables their detection.
For this reason, in September 2014 I once again upped sticks and this time left the
country for Leiden, to pursue a PhD with Prof. Christoph Keller in the high-contrast
imaging group. The purpose of this thesis has been to address some of the current
technical limitations of direct exoplanet imaging, in order to pave the way for the next
generation of ELT-class planet-finding instruments. This has includedmany fantastic
(but exhausting) observing trips to the Roque deMuchachosObservatory on La Palma
to test out new instrumentation, as well as a memorable side-project observing the
northern lights in arctic Norway.

With my doctorate in hand, I now intend to move back to the UK and turn to the
dark side: having recently completed the month-long Science to Data Science pro-
gramme in London, I plan to leave academia for the glitz and glamour of the data
science industry. I will nonetheless very much miss being a professional astronomer,
as it remains a subject that is very close to my heart.
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